DRAFT: Subject to approval by the MIPTO Board

Matoska International Parent Board
Meeting Minutes 
January 10, 2012
The meeting began at 6:38 p.m.
Kristin Hansen is the timekeeper for tonight’s meeting.

The December 13th meeting minutes were unanimously approved.
Ben Butters presented a program that he will be doing in P.E. class with H2O for Life. Students will work together in multi-age groups to develop empathy for water needs around the world, discuss ways to conserve water, do team building water-related activities, and raise money for a school in Guatemala for water-related improvements.  He would like to purchase water bottles for each student for collecting money and then to keep for drinking water.  Six hundred bottles would cost $554.
The board unanimously approved Mr. Butters’ request for $250 to help purchase water bottles.  This will come out of Discretionary Funds.

Treasurer’s report – Angel Fleming

· Savings balance per bank statement as of 12-31-11 is $23,352.21

· Checking balance per bank statement as of 12-31-11 is $3,785.18
· Year-to-date income (as of 12/31) is $27,026.68 and YTD expenses are $14,815.76.
· As of 12-31-11 our excess funds balance is $4,727.47.  Please brainstorm ideas on how we would like to spend this and bring your ideas to the February meeting for discussion.
The board unanimously approved the treasurer’s report.
Staff report – Pam Winkler
First grade will be hosting a poetry and art slam for families to cap off their latest planner.
Early Open Forum

Sonya asked about who has the authority or ability to make changes to the school’s and the PTO’s websites. Pete Willcoxon, Sr. mentioned that the district is in the process of overhauling the websites for all schools, which should be completed in March or April.  There was a brief discussion about whether MIPTO should have its website look like the school’s website or remain as is. This will be discussed more when the district is finished with their current website work.
Principal’s report – John Leininger:

John introduced three visitors to the meeting: Pete Willcoxon, Sr., chief business officer for the district; Michael DeVetter, architect for the school expansion; and Phil Fisher, district operations. As our enrollment has continued to grow, we need to better meet our students’ needs in a fiscally responsible and timely manner. Pete presented elements of the district strategic plan which included an objective of ensuring that our facilities support the mission of the district, while keeping the property tax levy level. One key issue that needs to be addressed at Matoska is its combined gym/cafeteria, which is the case at only three elementary schools in the district. Matoska will also get a new secure entrance system. Mr. DeVetter presented drawings and blueprints for the new design of the building, which will include changes to the administrative areas, maintenance areas, the entrance area, and bus and parent drop-off areas. Much of the work will be remodeling and repurposing existing spaces. Classrooms will also be added. These classrooms will be allocated as needed, so some specialists may still need to travel part-time, depending on enrollment. The main entrance will be moved to the Bellaire Ave. side of the building. The classroom space is expected to be ready before school starts in the fall of 2012, but the new gymnasium will not be ready until Christmas break.  There will be a loss of existing playground space but it will be redesigned. The main playground equipment will not likely be affected. Construction will begin on the classrooms as soon as school is out in June. There were several questions about after-school pickup congestion and whether it will be adequately alleviated by the proposed changes. The new configuration will provide more options which can be refined over time. Families with questions or comments about this issue or the changes in general should contact John Leininger.  
Open Forum

Keith Modert (Matoska parent) gave a brief presentation on organizational architecture and using portfolio management to maximize value and align resource use with our mission.  His handout offered examples of performance indicators that could be used to measure how well we are meeting our mission.
The meeting adjourned at 8:22 p.m.
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The next regular meeting of the Matoska International Parent Teacher Organization board will be held on Tuesday, February 14th from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. in the school’s media center.  All are welcome to attend.

Please visit our website at www.matoskaparents.weebly.com, for meeting minutes, agendas, and more.
